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FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 
 

 

 

  

We look forward to seeing you all on Saturday at the LSA Christmas Fair! 
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Reception ~ Evie 

Year 1 ~ Jude 

Year 2 ~ Hugo 

Year 3 ~ Lily 

Year 4 ~ Ella B 

Year 5 ~ Violet 

Year 6 ~ Reuben MAISIE 

 

FOOD ALLERGY WARNING 
Please remember 

Lothersdale Primary School is a  

Nut Free Zone 

SCHOOL PICK UP ARRANGEMENTS 
Please remember to let the school office know if a different family member or friend will be 

collecting your child from school.  School staff can only let children go with a nominated adult if 
parents/carers cannot pick up for any reason. 
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This week has been a strangely quiet without the presence of Class 4 and several members of staff, but it 
has been a very good and busy week at the same time. It has been nice to see the Year 4 children step up 
in the dinner hall and take on the role of server for the younger children. This is a job normally reserved 
for Year 6, but they have risen to the challenge and behaved with great maturity; they even took over the 
benches in assembly this morning – a very rare treat! 
 
Class 4 have been incredible this week and have risen to every challenge thrown at them, including high 
winds and torrential rain. This did not dampen their spirits and they still enjoyed every day of their visit 
to Marrick Priory. Once again, I would like to express my gratitude to the staff, and to Mrs Smith, as a 
residential is an extremely exhausting experience that can take all weekend to recover from. Thank you 
also to the incredible staff team who remained behind, covering all the gaps left by the staff who were at 
Marrick. 
 
Finally, huge congratulations to Mrs Huddy and her family! (see below) 
Mr Grogan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
It was lovely to see so many of you in school this week for the parent consultations, and it was especially 
nice to hear the positive feedback that we received from so many of you. The overwhelming message I 
heard when speaking to parents and carers was of how much your children love coming to our school, 
and we really couldn’t ask for any more than that. Please remember, our doors are always open to parents 
– not just at parent consultations - and we welcome open communication, so if there is ever anything you 
wish to talk to us about, please do not hesitate to be in touch. 
 
I look forward to seeing many of you at the Christmas Fair tomorrow, and I have to say it looks like being 
a spectacular event with a bumper crowd.  Huge thanks again to the LSA volunteers who have given so 
much time to this event and to all of you who have donated raffle prizes or baked cakes and buns.  
 
Colum Grogan  

HEADTEACHER 
update 

No Drama due to 
the Christmas 

Concert 
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Mon 16 Jan 2023 - LSA Meeting in school at 8.30am ~ everyone welcome to attend 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Sat - LSA Christmas Fair ~ 11am to 2pm 
Mon - 

- 
- 
 
- 
- 

Confirmation of attendance at the Class 3 rescheduled Parent Consultation  
Deadline for sending in English homework for the Young Writer’s Competition 
Deadline for sending in the Pupil Data Information Sheet (please sign and return even if there 
are no changes, for our records) 
Please bring in Christmas Costumes as detailed in earlier communication 
Deadline for pre-ordering your child's sandwich option via SchoolGrid for the party lunch on 
15 Dec  

Tue - Rescheduled Class 3 Parent Consultation  
Wed - 

- 
 
- 

All children to bring a packed tea to school 
Christmas Concert at Skipton Town Hall at 6.15pm ~ entry by ticket only (maximum 2 tickets 
per family) ~ please ensure you bring your ticket with you to gain entry 
No extended school clubs 

Thu - 
- 

Christmas costumes to be returned to school (where applicable) 
LSA Christmas Raffle Draw 

Fri - 
- 
- 

No school sweatshirt today ~ wear a Christmas jumper to school (see below) 
Last Class 3 swimming lesson this term 
Autumn Term extended school activities finish  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

DEADLINES & REMINDERS 
w/c 5 December 2022 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments 
etc. could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to 
enable us to process the paperwork effectively this week. 
Thank you. 

SAVE THE 
DATE 

Please note there may be circumstances in which these dates are subject to 
change. More information will follow at a later date about events listed below: 

 

 

HEALTH & SAFETY 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 

 
 
 
 

A letter was emailed to all parents/carers on Wednesday 30 November 2022 
following complaints from local residents about parking during school drop off 
and pick up. 
 
As mentioned in our letter, we regularly post parking updates in our newsletter 
politely reminding parents/carers of the need to park responsibly and it is 
upsetting for the school to receive these complaints.   
 

Please be aware that, due to the nature of the complaints, the local police will be carrying out ‘spot 
checks’ at school drop off and pick up times and we hope that parents/carers will help us with this 
issue. 
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GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 
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Remembrance Day Poppy Appeal 
Thank you to all our parents/carers who supported this year’s Poppy Appeal, which raised an amazing 
£267.01. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Robert Windle Trust Assembly ~ Monday 28 November 2022 
Thank you to Margaret and Jane from The Robert Windle Trust who came into school on Monday morning 
to talk to the children in their assembly about the work of the Trust. Over the last two years, they have 
donated money to the school and this year have awarded a grant to the LSA to provide books for the 
school library.   Margaret and Jane were able to visit the library to see how the money had been spent. 
 
National Child Measurement Programme ~ Reception & Year 6 
A letter was emailed on Tuesday 29 November to parents/carers of children in Reception and Year 6 from 
the Harrogate & District NHS Foundation Trust, regarding this year’s National Child Measurement 
Programme.  You do not need to do anything unless you wish to OPT OUT of this programme. Please 
follow the instructions in the letter if this is the case. 
 
Tuesday 29 November and Wednesday 30 November 2022 

Thank you to all our parents/carers for attending this term’s Parent 
Consultation evenings this week.  Please ensure you sign and return the 
Pupil Data Information Sheet (handed to you at the consultation) by Monday 
5 December 2022 for our records. 
 

Class 3 ~ Rescheduled Appointment ~ Tuesday 6 December 2022 
Unfortunately, due to staff illness, the Class 3 consultation on Wednesday was unable to take place.  Mrs 
Aldren is available to see those parents/carers, whose appointments were cancelled, on Tuesday 6 
December ~ the same timings will apply.  If you have not yet confirmed that you are able to attend the 
new date (a text was sent out on Wednesday 30 November), please email the school office by Monday 5 
December 2022. 
 
Pupil Data Information Sheet: please note that it is essential that the school has up-to-date contact and 
medical information on file regarding your child.  You will be given a copy of your child’s data sheet if you 
are able to attend next week’s Parent Consultation and we would be grateful if you could check, amend 
where necessary, sign and return to the school office by Monday 12 December 2022.  If you are unable 
to make next week’s Parent Consultation, please call into the school office so that we can hand you your 
information sheet. Many thanks. 
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Keighley Women’s Refuge (Staying Put) ~ PYJAMA DAY ~ Friday 2 December 2022 
WOW! You all looked amazing in your pyjamas today and we would like to thank all those parents/carers 
who were able to contribute towards the cost of purchasing pyjamas for children living at the Refuge this 
Christmas.  Thank you also to Charlotte in Year 4, who kindly coloured in the label for our Pyjama 
Collecting Box! 
 
School Water Bottles 
We have a lot of school water bottles in classrooms with no names.  Please ensure your child’s water 
bottle is clearly named so that it is not used by another child.  Many thanks. 
 
National Online Safety ~ Social Media 
You know about social media influencers, but do you know what influence intensive social media use can 
have on our mental health? The National Online Safety guide has tips for protecting young people from 
this ever-present online safety risk, which is attached to this newsletter for your information. 
 

Lothersdale School Christmas Postbox 
The Lothersdale School Christmas Postbox is now in the main entrance hall for children to post 
their Christmas cards to their friends at school.  Children in Class 4 will be in charge of 
delivering the cards to classrooms once a day. 

 
Save the Children ~ Christmas Jumper Day 
Friday 9 December 2022 & Friday 16 December 2022 
No school sweatshirts on both these Friday dates ~ wear a Christmas or woolly 
jumper to school to save children’s lives.  The payment is now set up on ParentPay 
~ please donate £1.00 per child on either Friday 9 December or Friday 16 December 2022 towards the 
Save the Children charity.  
 
Extended Schools’ Activities ~ Autumn Term 

This term’s extended schools’ activities will finish next Friday, 9 December 202, and all children should be 
collected promptly from school at 3.15pm during the last week of term, unless they are booked into 
Lothersdale Out of School Club. 
 
North Yorkshire Library ~ Christmas Reading Challenge 
Please find attached poster regarding this year’s Christmas Reading Challenge, which will run at the 
following North Yorkshire Libraries from Saturday 26 November 2022: 
 
• Skipton Library 
• Embsay with Eastby Community Library 
• Grassington Hub & Community Library 
• Gargrave & Malhamdale Community Library 
• Settle Community Library 
• Ingleton Community Library 
• Bentham Community Library 
 
Please check www.northyorks.gov.uk/libraries for up-to-date opening hours. You can also follow your local library 
on Facebook for regular updates. 
  

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/libraries
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SchoolGrid Bookings 
If your child has school lunches, please remember to check your child’s SchoolGrid account to ensure they 
are booked for school lunches every day.  Please also remember to cancel a school lunch if your child is 
ill to avoid a charge.  This term is an extremely busy one for the school office, and Mrs Ellison is currently 
spending significant time chasing parents/carers so that children receive a school meal.  
 
Please note that we are looking at changing part of the school meal system as per our previous 
correspondence, but the onus will still be on parents/carers booking meals and not the school.  Many 
thanks for your support. 
 
SchoolGrid Payments 
Please be aware that SchoolGrid will send out reminders to parents/carers whose meal accounts are in 
arrears and payment should be made in line with their deadlines.  If payment is not made by the deadline, 
then the meal on the cook’s list will be flagged up as unauthorised and referred back to the school.  The 
school is then asked to authorise a payment for the school meal.  If this issue arises, you will be contacted 
by Mrs Ellison asking you to make the payment.  Unfortunately, the school has no budget for non-
payment of school meals and we would therefore by grateful if you could ensure you do not exceed any 
payment deadlines to avoid this situation. 
 
Primary School Admissions ~ September 2023 
Online applications can now be made via the Local Authority for reception places at 
Lothersdale Primary School for September 2023.   The application must be submitted 
by no later than Sunday 15 January 2023.   
 
Please scan, or click, the QR code for further information.  

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/apply-place-primary-or-secondary-school
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Christ Church Lothersdale ~ Christmas Events 
Please find attached flyers regarding Christmas events taking place at Christ Church Lothersdale, for your 
information. 
 
Falling Stars Theatre ~ Friday 16 December 2022 
Please remember to book tickets for the production of ‘Once Upon a Time’ taking place in Lothersdale 
Village Hall on Friday 16 December 2022, if you wish to attend and have not already done so. 
 
Soccer Hub ~ Christmas Holiday Camps 
Please find attached flyer from Soccer Hub with details of their holiday camps over the Christmas period, 
for your information. 
 
 
 
 
 
School Events: 
Sat 3 Dec 2022 - LSA Christmas Fair 
Wed 7 Dec 2022 - Whole School Christmas Concert at Skipton Town Hall 
Fri 9 Dec 2022 - 

- 
Extended Schools Activities finish today 
Last Class 3 swimming lesson this term 

Tue 13 Dec 2022 - Christmas Lunch 
Thu 15 Dec 2022 - Christmas Party Day and Party Lunch (Non-school Uniform Day) 
Fri 16 Dec 2022 - 

- 
No Class 3 swimming lesson 
School breaks up at 3.15pm for the Christmas holiday 

Sun 15 Jan 2023 - Deadline for online submission of application for a primary school place for 
September 2023 

Mon 27 Feb 2023 - Parent Forum in school at 8.45am  
Thu 20 Apr 2023 - LSA Bag2School Collection 
Mon 8 May 2023 - Coronation Bank Holiday 
Mon 12 Jun 2023 - Parent Forum in school at 8.45am 

Community Events: 
Sun 4 Dec 2022 - Carols with Brass Band at Lothersdale Village Hall ~ 6.30pm 
Fri 16 Dec 2022 - Falling Stars Theatre ‘Once Upon a Time’ production at Lothersdale Village Hall 
Tue 20 Dec 2022 - Christ Church Lothersdale ~ Free Family Crafts & Activities ~ 10am to 12pm 
Sat 24 Dec 2022 - Christ Church Lothersdale ~ Crib Service ~ 6.00pm 
Sun 25 Dec 2022 - Christ Church Lothersdale ~ All Age Christmas Day Communion ~ 9.30am 

 
  

COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
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Lothersdale Primary School 

ensuring all pupils 

achieve their  

full potential 

~~ 


